 Minutes January 9, 2013                              
   Langdon Heritage Commission
Quorum in attendance : Carole-Anne Centre, Katie Gallagher, Ron Batchelder, Cliff Oster,          Andrea Cheeney, Caroline Cross, Nate Chaffee 
Minutes read: Approved by all with one correction, removing Andrea’s name from attendance
Treasurer’s report:  1.  Dan’s Water Services $1,317.75 paid  2. Landscapes by Jay Grant paid $314. for decorative stone over well  3..Granite Web to be paid $288.  4. Griffin  paid $1,780.                         . 5. LHC received $2,145 from our Round 10 grant.  6. LHC received a $1000 from an anonymous donor  to pay for more than ½ of the alarm costs.                                                                                                                          LHC bank balance $8251.35 includes LCHIP check                                                                                                A  motion was made by Carole-Anne to  send a $900 check toward approx $1800 total to Mike DelPriore,  11 Fern Croft Drive, Hinsdale NH 03451 for alarm system. Katie second all in favor.  We will request an invoice from Mike .                                                                                                                                           After March town meeting LHC needs to write a letter requesting the $500 operating expense for 2013. 
Correspondence:  1. Fall Mountain School Board meeting was held at our Meetinghouse on December 10 to discuss Langdon’s schools needs. Andrea along with Kim Mastrianni are researching  information about student population.
 Meetinghouse rehab update:  1. Alarm system installation and purchase by LHC funds has been approved by select board.  2. Town is to pay for the phone line monthly charge. LHC will verify that the town will pay the monthly phone charge and after the first year continue to pay the monthly charge for the alarm. Dennis will be asked to verify that information with the select board.                  3. Thank you to Ron Batchelder for removing the bunting from the TH.                                                 4. Ron said there will be a warrant to paint one sides of the TH in 2013.                                                5. Dennis noted on agenda that the bathroom door needs spring hinges to close bathroom door at all times and a sign on the door too. Will be discussed at next LHC meeting                                         6. Andrea sewed door sock for bathroom door to keep in heat., thank you Andrea.
Archival Update:  Carole-Anne will try and organize a monthly archival work meeting to access the  needs in the archival room. Volunteers will be needed. LHC has not heard from Keene State in their efforts to get a candidate to intern in Langdon.                                                                            Caroline interested in helping archive and will ask David Durling.
Web site update: Once spring town report is complete, Katie and Dennis will work on a spring update for the web site.  Goal to complete before March meeting.
Fund raising update: 1.Katie is organizing a Spring Restoration Run / Walk. Possible date May18. Also to note the Fishing Derby will be held on May 19. LHC members talked about other community events we could do that weekend.  Katie asked members to ask around for donations for prizes and sponsors for the run.  2. Members discussed the possibility of looking into another Humanities Council program and possibly getting Rebecca Rule back since she was so popular here, 
Old Business: 2013 focus for LHC : A.) New furnace. B.) Archival work. C.) Scan old photos and documents. D.) Grant writing for entire range of our work. E.) Arranging community activities at the Meetinghouse. F.) Formulate long term plans for continued rehabilitation of the Meetinghouse.
New Business:  1.Carole-Anne suggested revised TH use rules to include information on decorating TH.  Dennis rewrote original copy to include information and LHC will submit the revisions to Select board  for approval. LHC members were provided in advance a copy for consideration.                         2. Bud Ross emailed he is unable to continue to be an alternate member of the LHC.                           3.  Dennis corresponded that there is an anonymous donor who wishes to pay for a grant writer to write a grant for a proposal to have access to second floor. LHC members were appreciative but some considered we have many needs that need to be addressed on the first floor.                                        4. Members discussed the need for outdoor lighting around  TH.  Old time street lamps and/ or lighting on the west side of the building. Lighting is especially needed at night when there is a function.  Possible motion lights.                                                                                                              5. Cliff offer his antique car to be used in a fundraiser / charity ride/ cruise night . Thank you Cliff.
Adjourn:  Ron motioned to adjourn, Caroline seconded All in favor
